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The Honorable Will Carpenter, Chairperson 

House Committee on Health and Human Services 

300 SW 10th Avenue, Room 112-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 
 

Dear Representative Carpenter: 
 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2307 by House Committee on Health and Human 

Services 
 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2307 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 
 

 HB 2307 would transfer the authorization and oversight of prenatally and postnatally 

diagnosed conditions awareness programs from the Kansas Department of Health and 

Environment to the Kansas Council on Developmental Disabilities.  The bill would create the 

Prenatally and Postnatally Diagnosed Conditions Awareness Programs Fund and would transfer 

$25,000 from the State General Fund to the new fund on July 1, 2025. 
 

 According to the Kansas Department of Health and Environment, enactment of HB 2307 

would not result in a fiscal effect for the agency.  The bill would increase transfers out of the State 

General Fund by $25,000 for FY 2026 as the bill would direct a transfer from the State General 

Fund to the Prenatally and Postnatally Diagnosed Conditions Awareness Programs Fund.  The 

fund would be available for use for program expenditures under the Kansas Council on 

Developmental Disabilities, but the bill does not direct a transfer for any future years.  Any fiscal 

effect associated with HB 2307 is not reflected in The FY 2026 Governor’s Budget Report.  
 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 
 

 

 

 Adam C. Proffitt 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

cc:  Ethan Belshe, Office of the Governor  

 Amy Penrod, Department of Health & Environment 


